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I. Overview 
 
The Project WET Portal is designed to be an online resource where Project WET educators can search, 
learn, share, upload and download content, join groups and have discussions related to Project WET’s 
educational materials. The first phase of the Portal is designed to function in conjunction with the 
Curriculum and Activity Guide 2.0 which was published in September 2011. Later updates to the Portal 
will contain material from the first Guide that was not included in 2.0. The Portal has two levels of 
access: Portal “Lite,” which is free but only allows access to certain features and Portal “Full,” which is a 
paid subscription and where educators can access all of the Portal’s features. 
 
Initial access to the Portal is granted by the use of a unique code found on the back of your Guide 2.0. It 
allows access into the portal where you can register your name and email address as well as create a 
username, password and profile. Each code can only be used once. Curriculum and Activity Guides are 
only given to educators who have attended a training workshop of six hours for first-time educators or 
2-3 hours for educators taking a Project WET refresher workshop. Once registered, you will log in using 
your created username and password. 
 
 

II. Navigation Guide 
 
Once you have logged into the Portal, you will land on the “My Account Summary Page.” From here, 
navigation through the site is quite easy. There are a series of menu items on the left side of the screen 
in a box underneath your name, across the top above your name, in the upper right-hand corner above 
the search box and in the upper left-hand corner above the Project WET logo. The diagram below 
indicates where screens are in relation to others. Some pages on the site do have short cuts. The best 
way to learn how to navigate the Portal is to take time and “play” with the system. 
 
 

III. A Walk through the Portal 
 
Screen shots of Portal can be found at the end of this document. 
 

A. Login 

 
After entering the URL or clicking on the link to the Project WET Portal, you will be on the portal’s home  
Page. From this page, you will see the “Member login” in the upper-right corner. You will click on this to 
access your login options. By using the code on the back of the 2.0 Guide, you will gain initial access 
from which you will create a user profile. Subsequent logins will land you on the “My Account 
Summary.”  
 
Once you have logged into the Portal, you can wander through the various features at random  
or systematically explore the site. 
 
  



B. Menu Tabs Listed Below Your Name 

 

1. My Account 

 
The My Account tab has five sub-sections: Summary, Edit, Messages, My Stuff and Notifications.  
 

i. Summary 

The My Accounts Summary screen is the landing screen after you log into the Portal. It shows 
information in your profile and a brief history of your visits. 
 

ii. Edit 

Under Edit, you have the option to change your account information and your profile. 
 
Your account information contains your username, email address, password and optional items such as 
a picture you can upload and other items that help the system communicate with you. It is important 
that you correctly set your time zone or communications you receive via the Portal may be inaccurate. 
Make sure to save any changes you make. 
 
Your profile information contains your full name, gender, location, zip code, country and an “About Me” 
box where you can enter biographical information. If you make any changes, be sure to save them. 
 

iii. Messages 

The Messages section functions similarly to that of email, but is for communication with other members 
of the Portal. You will have an inbox, sent box, all messages for those in your inbox and sent and the 
ability to write a new message to others that are members of the Portal. 
 

iv. My Stuff 

The My Stuff section has three parts to it: favorites, notes and my media.  
 
The favorites screen contains a list of pages on the portal that you have “bookmarked” by pressing the 
“Add Favorite” button while on the page in question.  You will see a list of them from this screen. You 
can quickly link to these pages or remove them from your favorites list while on this screen. 
 
The notes screen contains a list of all the “sticky notes” you have added to various pages on the site. 
Notes can be added to the current page by selecting the “+Add note” option in the lower-right of the 
screen. You can decide whether each note is given a low, medium or high priority and can view the note 
from the page on which it’s attached. Notes can be edited or deleted from the notes page. 
 
The my media screen is a listing of all the content you have uploaded to the Portal, including documents, 
videos and images.  They can be accessed quickly through this page and also edited or removed by 
clicking on the particular item. 
 

v. Notifications 

The notifications section has two parts: Overview and Subscriptions.  
 



The overview screen gives a summary of your subscriptions: the number of active subscriptions and 
default settings. 
 
The subscriptions screen lists the groups in which you are a member.  
 

2. Groups 

 
Groups provide locations where people can get together and collaborate about different topic related to 
water. The groups tab has two sub-sections: Groups and My Groups. 
 

i. Groups 

The landing page for the Groups tab places you on a screen that shows a complete list of all groups that 
have been created in the Portal. You may also search for a particular group. This screen is used to find 
and join groups of which you aren’t a member. 
 

ii. My Groups 

The my groups screen shows a list of all the groups to which you belong. It also shows the group 
manager. You can remove yourself from groups by selecting the edit membership option. 
 

3. My Unread 

 
The my unread tab has three sub-sections: My Recent, My Unread and Recent posts. 
 

i. My Recent 

The my recent screen is designed to allow you to see recent posts that you created and to view recent 
posts for any groups for which you are a member. Links are provided to take you directly to these items. 
 

ii. My Unread 

The my unread screen allows you to see all posts that you haven’t read for groups which you are a 
member. recent posts and activity on the Portal. Links are provided to take you directly to any of the 
items listed. 
 

iii. Recent Posts 

The recent posts screen shows a listing shows a list of all postings that have been added across the 
entire Portal. You can directly link to these items by clicking on them. 
 

4. My Relationships 

 
The my relationships tab has three sub-sections: All, Pending and contacts. 
 

i. All 

The all screen will show a listing of all and pending contacts.   
 

ii. Pending 

The pending screen will show contacts that are pending approval. 
 



iii. Contacts 

 The contacts screen will show your confirmed contacts in the Portal. 
 

5. Create Content 

 
The create content tab has three sub-sections: Document,  Image and Video. This section is used to 
upload information to the Portal. 
 
The create content landing page displays a brief description of each category and link to allow you to 
upload or begin to add content.  
 

i. Document 

The Document content type is used to upload a document or activity plan related to a specified Project 
WET activity. If a document is marked private then only the individual who uploaded it and the site 
administrator are able to see it. 
 

ii. Image 

This screen is used to upload images from your computer related to Project WET activities or materials. 
Images are associated with a specific activity. There is a size limit of 500kb for each image uploaded. 
 

iii. Video 

This screen is used to link to videos on third party sites that contain material associated with a Project 
WET activity. 
 

6. Add a Favorite 

 
When you are on a screen that you with to bookmark, you will click on this box. By doing so, the page 
will be listed on your My Account – My Stuff – Favorites screen. 
 

7. Submit a Tip 

 
If you have a suggestion to make concerning something on the Portal, you can use this screen to send it 
to us.  
 
 

C. Tabs Listed Above Your Name: 

 

1. Home 

 
This returns you to the home page of the Portal. 
 

2. ProjectWET.org 

 
This is a link to the Project WET home page (www.projectwet.org). 
 

http://www.projectwet.org/


2. Guide 2.0 

 
The Guide 2.0 tab has three sub-sections: Overview, Activities and Glossary.  
 

i. Overview 

The overview screen has a brief overview of the Guide 2.0 which can be printed as well as an image of 
the front cover. 
 

ii. Activities 

The activities screen has a complete list of the activities in 2.0 by framework. This list is searchable and 
you can click on each activity to see content that is associated with it. It is possible to access the content 
for each activity by clicking on it. 
 

iii. Glossary 

The glossary screen lists the vocabulary words for all activities alphabetically. By clicking on each word, 
you will see in which activity(s) the word can be found. 
 

ii.a Activities   Blue Planet 

From the activities screen above, it’s possible to explore content for each activity. We will use the Blue 
Planet as an example.  
 

ii.b Overview 

By clicking on the activity name, you will land on the activity overview screen which contains a summary 
of the activity and its associated information. 
 
In addition to the overview screen, each activity has screens for resources, correlations, media, glossary 
and reading corner. 
 

ii.c Resources 

The resources screen is further divided into two sub-sections – Teacher Resources and Technology 
Tools. These contain the information from the printed guide. 
 

ii.d Correlations 

The correlated standards for each activity are listed on this screen. These include National Science 
Standards, Ocean Literacy Standards and Common Core Standards. As of the live date for the Portal, this 
is still a work in progress. 
 

ii.e Media 

The media screen is further divided into three sub-sections – Images, Videos and Documents. These 
items are content which are added from the Create Content tab. 
 

ii.f Discussions 

The discussions screen contains any groups or discussions that are related to the current activity. 
 

ii.g Reading Corner 



The reading corner screen lists recommended supplemental reading for students associated with this 
activity. This will eventually expand beyond what is printed in the guide as new reading corner resources 
are uploaded to the Portal. 
 

3. Discussion 

 
The discussion tab is a short-cut to the Groups tab. 
 

4. Reading Corner 

 
The reading corner tab is a comprehensive list of all reading corner materials. This is a searchable 
database. By clicking on a title, you will see with which activity(s) each publication is associated. 
Whether you access a publication through the full reading corner screen or from within an activity, you 
are able to purchase the book either through our store (PW publications) or a direct link through to 
Amazon.com. We are associated with Amazon.com and every purchase you make by clicking through 
from the Portal nets Project WET a small proceed from the sale. 
 

5. Store 

 
This is a link to the Project WET Store (store.projectwet.org). 
 
 

D. Tabs Listed in the Upper-Right: 

 

1. My Account 

 
This is a short-cut to the my account summary page. 
 

2. Favorites 

 
This initiates a drop-down menu with two short-cut choices: Create Video and My Stuff: Favorites. 
 
 

E. Tabs Listed Above the Project WET Logo: 

 

1. Project WET Blog 

 
This is a link to the blog on the Project WET site (http://projectwet.org/project-wet-news-events/water-
education-blog/).  
 

2. Join Our Mailing List 

 
This enrolls you in our mailing list. If you are receiving the monthly Project WET wEt.MAIL newsletter, 
you are already on our mailing list. 
 

http://projectwet.org/project-wet-news-events/water-education-blog/
http://projectwet.org/project-wet-news-events/water-education-blog/


IV. Screen Shots  

Please note: It’s possible that some of the screen shots below will be different once the Portal has gone 
live. We will make every attempt to update this Users’ Guide as changes are made. If you have any 
questions, please contact Theresa Schrum (Theresa.Schrum@projectwet.org).  

          

mailto:Theresa.Schrum@projectwet.org


  

 

The Portal Home Page 



 

 

  

 

My Account: Summary Screen 

 



 

 

 

  

 

My Account: Edit 
Account Screen 

 



 

 

 

  

 

My Account: Edit 
Profile Screen 

 



  

 

My Account: Messages 
Inbox Screen 

 



 

 

  

 

My Account: My Stuff 
Favorites Screen 

 



 

 

 

  

 

My Account: My Stuff 
Notes Screen 

 



 

 

  

 

My Account: My Stuff 
My Media Screen 

 



  

 

My Account: Notifications 
Overview Screen 

 



 

 

 

  

My Account: Notifications 
Subscriptions Screen 

 

 



 

  

 

Groups Landing Page 

 



  

 

Groups: My Groups Screen 

 



  

 

My Unread: My Recent Screen 

 



 

  

 

My Unread: My Unread Screen 

 



 

My Unread: Recent Posts Screen 

 



  

 

My Relationships: All (Landing) Screen 

 



  

 

Create Content Landing Screen 

 



  

 

Guide 2.0: Overview Screen 

 



  
Guide 2.0: Activities 

Activities Screen 

 

 



  

 

Guide 2.0: Glossary Screen 

 



  

 

Guide 2.0: Activities: Blue Planet 
Overview Screen 

 




